

Mo

高三英语

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在 答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 为试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

\$\text{\$\pi\$}\$ (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

٨

The traditional Chinese solar calendar divides the year into 24 solar terms. Major Cold, or da han in Chinese, is the last solar term in the annual solar calendar. Here are some things about Major Cold.

Cold current

During Major Cold, as the cold current moves southward, the weather is often cold to the extreme. Though the related data in China show that the lowest temperature in a year is usually recorded during the Major Cold period, it may not be as cold as Minor Cold in most areas on the whole since spring is approaching.

Dispelling (驱散) cold

During Major Cold, the freezing weather has a big influence on Chinese people a tives. Rather than take up outdoor activities, people tend to reduce movements and choose to stay at home to keep fit in various ways. For example, to stay warm, people in Beijing have a habit of eating dispelling cold cake, a kind of rice cake that is thought good to warm and nourish (滋养). Besides, in Chinese, "rice cake" has the same pronunciation with the words "higher in a new year", which symbolizes good luck and continual promotion. For another example, residents in Nanjing, Jiangsu Province like to drink nourishing chicken soup during Major Cold.

The ending and the beginning

Major Cold often coincides (重叠) with the end of the year, so the folk customs of this period have an added sense of farewell to the old and welcoming the new. With the traditional Spring Festival around the corner, people are busy making preparations for it, like stocking up delicacies, sweeping and decorating. The cheerfulness of the reunion adds warmth to the cold winter days.

21. What is the feature of Major Cold?

A. Lasting much longer than Minor Cold.

【高三英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- B. Being colder than Minor Cold on average.
- C. Resulting from cold current moving southward.
- D. Dropping to the lowest temperature of the year.
- 22, How do Chinese people respond to Major Cold?
 - A. By doing exercise to keep healthy.
 - B. By expressing new year's resolution.
 - C. By eating specific food to keep warm,
 - D. By decorating their houses to dispel cold.
- 23. In which part of a newspaper may the text appear?

Culture.

B. News.

C. Diet.

D. Art.

B

Near-death accidents and summit failures have not slowed down mountaineer Saray N'kusi Khumalo. The Zambia-born mother of two holds a corporate job, hosts a podcast, has climbed some of the tallest mountains around the world, and still has the time to run a non-profit organization that focuses on education in Africa.

"My grandfather used to say, 'if you don't live a life of service, that so a life wasted,'" she said. In 2013 some pounded Summits With A Purpose in South Africa—with every climb, she raises funds to help build schools and libraries. Khumble sonot going to just climb and take a selfie (日代). She is going to climb and then make a difference.

Not long after her first-ever summit, she threed her eyes toward the world's tallest peak; Mt. Qomolangma, located in the Himalayas. The first three attempts were tough and heart-breaking for Khumalo; She experienced everything from natural disasters to losing consciousness in the "death zone", Qomolangma s top stretch over 8,000 meters above sea level. Where oxygen is dangerously low.

On May 16, 2019 her fourth bid—she succeeded, becoming the first Black African woman to reach the summit. In total, only eight of the 4,000 people who we ever summited Qomolangua are Black.

Khumalo is humbled (谦虚的) by what she's achieved so fan, but she notes, "I don't think that I've broken those stereotypes yet; there's still a lot more work to be done," adding that representation should extend beyond the mountain tops, too.

"It's not just about Qomolangma; it is a gift that we need to leave for the next generation wherever we are," she says, calling on Ler-peers to step outside their comfort zone to show that Black people belong in all spaces.

24. What can we know about Khumalo from paragraph 1?

A. She suffers from injuries.

B. She loves her family.

C. She is energetic.

D. She is struggling with life.

25. Why did khumalo found Summits With A Purpose?

A. To make herself rich,

B. To fulfill her grandfather's wish,

【高三英语 第2页(共8页)】

· 23 - 319C ·

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018



- C. To raise funds for her climbing.
- D. To collect money for African education.
- 26. What is paragraph 3 mainly about?
 - A. Her life experiences.
 - B. The hardship in climbing.
 - C. The success of her climbing.
 - D. The conditions of the Qomolangma's top.
- 27. What is the author's purpose in writing the text?
 - A. To show respect for mountaineers.
 - B. To introduce a pioneering mountaineer.
 - C. To tell the history of mountain climbing.
 - D. To attract more people to conquer Mt. Qomolangma.

C

Horseback riding might not seem like a typical New York City activity, but one program has several horse farms throughout the city's busy districts. GallopNYC provides lessons to veterans (老兵) and people with disabilities—horseback fiding is their therapy (疗法).

Olivia Diver visits the GallopNYC location in the Heward Beach neighborhood in Queens. Diver has only been riding horses for a few months, but says she's already felt the benefits. "It helped me come out of my comfort zone and be less shy and less in my shell," she said. Trying something new shows her she can accomplish other things as well.

James Wilson, executive director at GallopNYC, says there are many ways horses and be therapeutic. "The horse sees the world in the way somebody with post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) might see the world, in a really guarded, sort of anxious way," he explained. "So, somebody with PTSD and a horse can sort of partner together and see the world in the same way and kind of take care of each other." Horses can also help with physical disabilities. After two years of therapeutic riding, a teenager, who had so little core strength that his mother had to be in the bathtub with him, had enough core strength that he could be in the shower by himself. Wilson said, "The movement of the horse will loosen up muscles that might be really tight. And the movement helps stimulate other body parts and other muscles that you might not use."

"GallopNYC has about 1,000 people on its waitlist for lessons, but prioritizes people with disabilities and veterans. We believe that everybody benefits from the time on a horse, so if you want to ride a horse, come on, let's go," Wilson said. Lessons are \$55, but the non-profit fundraises to help cover or lower the cost for customers who may need support.

- 28. Why does GallopNYC offer the lessons?
 - A. To offer a cure to special groups.
 - B. To provide part-time jobs for veterans.
 - C. To promote disabled people's incomes.
 - D. To make horse riding typical in NYC.

【高三英语 第3页(共8页)】

- 23 - 3.-

微信客服:zizzs2018

3 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 29. What can we infer about Olivia Diver?
 - A. She has learned new life skills.
 - B. She has found her comfort zone.
 - C. She has gained much confidence.
 - D. She has changed her attitude to horses.
- 30. What does paragraph 3 intend to show?

A. GallopNYC's leader.

B. The effect of the therapy.

C. Profit James Wilson has got.

D. Ways of guarding people's anxiety.

31. What does Wilson think of the program according to the last paragraph?

A. It takes ages to see the results.

B. It is highly profitable.

C. It needs to be more creative.

D. It is well received.

D

Science reporting on climate change does lead Americans to adopt more accurate beliefs and support government action on the issue, but these gains are fragile, a new study suggests. Researchers found that these accurate beliefs fade quickly when people are exposed to coverage skeptical of climate change.

"It is not the case that the American public does not respond to scientifically informed reporting when they are exposed to it," said Thomas Wood, associate professor of political science at the Ohio State University. "But even truly accurate science reporting recedes from people's frame of reference very quickly."

Results showed that accurate science reporting didn't persuade only politicians and people who initially rejected human-caused climate change also had their opinious shifted by reading accurate articles. The study involved 2,898 online participants with participated in four waves of the experiment during the fall of 2020.

In the first wave, they all read authentic articles in the popular media that provided information reflecting the scientific views on climate change. In the second and third waves, they read either another scientific article, an opinion article that was skeptical of climate science, or an article on an unrelated subject. In the fourth wave, the participants simply were asked their beliefs about the science of climate change and their policy attitudes.

To rate participants' scientific understanding, the researchers asked after each wave if they believed that climate change is happening and has a human cause. To measure their attitudes, researchers asked participants if they favored government action or climate change and if they favored renewable energy.

"What we found suggests that people need to hear the same accurate messages about climate change again and again. If they only hear it once, it recodes very quickly," Wood said. It was significant that accurate reporting had positive effects on all groups, including those who originally rejected climate change. But it was even more encouraging that it affected attitudes. 32. What does the underlined word "recedes" in paragraph 2 mean?

A. Increases.

B. Graduates.

C. Strikes.

D. Disappears.

【高三英语 第4页(共8页)】

- 23 - 319C ·

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服:zizzs2018



- 33. What does paragraph 4 mainly tell us?
 - A. The research object.

B. The research result.

C. The research procedure.

- D. The research purpose.
- 34. Why did researchers ask participants the second question?
 - A. To survey the government's satisfaction rate.
 - B. To make an assessment on their attitudes.
 - C. To-teach them scientific understanding.
 - D. To measure action on climate change.
- 35. What can be the best title for the text?
 - A, Science Report Of Climate Change Can Affect Minds
 - B. Online Participants Joined In A Four-Wave Experiment
 - C. Accurate Science Reporting Don't Persuade Only Politicians
 - D. People Should Hear Accurate Messages About Climate Change

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分: 满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Every company faces the same challenge: How can they show their uniqueness so that buyers will only purchase from them? Every employee faces a challonge as well: How can they make themselves special and secure their positions? 36 Here are four of them to help you become both unique and irreplaceable.

Communicate clearly. Every job requires disar communication. 37 A owner of the business needs to set targets and expectations so that team members know exactly what they have to do and customers know exactly what they're getting.

38 When we take a first job or open a first business, we learn as quickly as we can, because we can see how much there is to know. The hardest employees to replace are those who never stop trying to improve, and the companies that stand out are the ones that are never left behind.

Develop creativity. 39 It's developed. It's the result of understanding the ideas and creations of others, and of building and improving your own plans. It's also what makes companies stand out and employees deliver extra value to their bosses.

Enjoy what you do. Both employers and customert are looking for one thing—happiness. We all want to enjoy ourselves—and no one wants to buy from or work with someone who's not enjoying what they do. __40__

- A. Creativity isn't inborn.
- B. Always look to improving.
- C. Work smartly rather than hard.
- D. If you look for a higher standard of living, be creative.
- E. Whoever you are, the solutions to the challenges are the same.

【高三英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



6

- F. A director needs to explain clearly to the rest of the team what he's doing.
- G. It means choosing the work you like and enjoying the life your work gives you.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

"Only if you have experienced it can you believe it." I didn't believe such thing until it 41 happened to me. For years my wife and I had had an idea for a(n) 42, but we weren't sure how to start. All we knew was that we had a personal 43 that we thought could succeed commercially.

We decided to write a film script (剧本) first. But we had never written a script before and needed professional <u>44</u>. So we wrote a 10-page outline of the story and made a pitch (推销宣传) for the concept both online and offline to see what kind of <u>45</u> it would get. We also <u>46</u> a quick market test to get the attention of producers who might happen to see the <u>47</u> for our script.

It was a month or so before it 48 people's interest. We then contacted 49 production companies and producers until we 50 cooperating with a producer with an all-star cast, who promised to help us with the script.

Eight months fator, our film script was <u>51</u> at a very high level of the industry. Whether the film is shot and released or not, my wife and I made it. Once <u>52</u>, we then tried our best to write the best script we could.

That's what happens when you have the courage to 53. The opposite of success isn't failure but a 54 of the courage to try. The universe-rewards courage. 55 the cave you fear to enter contains the treasure you seek!

41. A. randomly	B. actually	C. suddenly	D. willingly	
42. A. film	B. visit	C. exhibition	D. business	
43, A. opinion	B. message	C. story	D. goal	
44. A. degree	B. fame	C. effort	D. guidance,	
45. A. benefit	B. response	C. threat	D. experience	
46. A. ignored	B. missed	C. assembled	D. conducted	
47. A. potential	B. shortcoming	C. basis	D. search	
48. A. showed	B. stimulated	C. mentioned	D. maintained	
49. A. common	B. special	C. multiple	D. quick	
50. A. took in	B. set about	C. gave up	D. ended up	
51. A. earned	B. rated	C. sold	D. found	
52. A. determined	B. frightened	C. entertained	D. inspired	
53. A. refuse	B. advance	C. attempt	D. deny	
54. A. way	B. kind	C. pack	D. lack	
55. A. In detail	B. In contrast	C. After all	D. Above all	

【高三英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二年 (共10小題:稱小題 1.5分,擴分15分)

图 次下面知义,在空门处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

China's Ministry of Education released a notice that it has decided to set up a national university for the aged, a move that experts believe is intended __56_ (handle) the aging society

The National University for the Aged will be merged (合身) with the Open University of China, 57 lifelong school for adult learners. The Open University of (typia is an educational system 58 (cover) both urban and rural areas of the country and is composed 59 one headquarters in Beijing, 45 branches and 3,735 learning centers.

60 (base) on the Open University of China, the National University for national education resource-sharing platform to senior citizens aged 60 or above, riculum extensive y ranges from foreign languages and computer skills to photography, cook-

Considering the setter physical condition of prost citizens and 62 (they) extended life expectancy, care tor them should not 63 (limit), to material security and medical insurance. Providing education for them can enrich their spiritual lives.

64 (current), crimes including telecom fraud (性分析) targeting the elderly are increasing, creating an urgent ners to 65 (popular) the knowledge in this field among the

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分

多校英文报正在举办主题为"The importance of goals"的征文比赛,请你写一篇短文参赛。 此羽广治:

- 心 打玩的重要性;
- 2. 呼吁 同学们树立目标。

作题:

- 1. 写作函数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

The in	mportance of goals		
		1	

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



第二节 (構分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Most of the fire accidents happen because of our carelessness. Every year there are many fire accidents, resulting in a great loss of property and life. Many of these can be easily avoided if we are more careful and observe certain rules regarding fire-protection. There have been some unforgettable accidents in my life. One has left me a shocking impression.

It was 9 am on Sunday. I was busy in doing my homework at home and my mother was preparing tea for me in the kitchen when suddenly there were shouts, cries and a lot of confusing noise coming from outside. Immediately, I rushed out to figure out what was all that. I was informed that & supermarket warehouse (仓库) in our neighborhood had caught fire.

Wanting to note put out the fire, I ran to the place. A big crowd of neighbors had collected as well. Some were helping throw water and some were trying to beat the fire with sticks. Although all the people struggled to help, before long, the fire, driven by the strong winds, swallowed the whole building. Before the owner, the employers and all the neighbors could to anything more, huge and high columns of smoke and flames spread fast. Seeing things were almost out of control, someone called firefighters at once. With all, the belongings inside burning in the fire, the owner could do nothing except cry, helpless and heartbroken.

It was a horrible scene which & could never forget. Without, powerful equipment, we could just wait for firefighters' coming.

During the waiting for fire rescue, many began talking about how, the fire broke out and who was to blame for the accident. Were the members of the supermarket themselves or the others responsible for the accident? When people continued chatting about the possible causes of the fire-engines soon arrived at the scene.

- 1. 续写刷数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Without any delay, the firemen hurried for fighting the fire.

The policemen set about looking into the cause of the fire.

【高三英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830